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#308343 - Whistle Buoy Brewing Company Lounge Endorsement Request for Structural Change to 
Liquor Primary License as Part of the Manufacturing License: 
 
RE: Responding letter:  
 
April 14th, 2021 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Thank you for granting us an opportunity to respond to this application. 
 
Whistle Buoy believes being part of the downtown community holds certain responsibilities, of which 
go beyond just economic profitability. Whistle buoy takes this responsibility very seriously and 
wishes to conduct itself as a respectful coexisting member of the community for everyone. Whistle 
Buoy has now operated in its current location for several years without any negative occurrences. 
 
Acknowledging that our operation does potentially create additional noise in the community, we have 
implemented many additional strategies to minimize those effects. These ranges from additional 
“Quite” signage, turning down the music during later hours, keeping operations to reasonable hours, 
and responsibly serving patrons. These have proven successful as we have still not had to deal with 
any situations.  
 
Through this application we are requesting an increase in occupancy under a post-Covid situation 
when public Heath restrictions allow such occupancies. Even with the approval of this application 
Whistle buoy will remain at the current public health order occupancy until advised differently.  
 
Whistle buoy has in the past and will continue to work with community partners and residence in 
regards to the operation and its impacts on the greater community. Whistle Buoy is willing to listen to 
any and all feedback and make efforts to find reasonable solutions that benefits all members of the 
community.                               
    
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Regards, 
 
Whistle Buoy Brewing Company Ltd. 
 
 
 
Presented by: Iwan Williams 
Owner, Director of Development  


